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WINTER  Newsletter
GARDENS & GROUNDS -update
 The Ridley Creek grounds and gardens group has been very busy throughout the summer.  Under the direction of Alyce Zellers of Penn State Master Gardeners of Delaware County they have been planting selected plants around the circle at the entrance to the Park office.  They have also been maintaining the formal gardens around the fountain.

The plantings around the circle have been selected for their bloom times, native to the area characteristics, and deer resistance.  This is a delicate balancing act because most native plants are attractive to the deer population that have adapted to them over the ages.  Some of the plants include; Calycanthus, Aronia, Mahonia, Lantana, Amsonia, Asclepias, and perennial Geraniums.  This selection should yield a rotating schedule of blooming, hardy adaptability to our climate and hopefully adequate deer resistance.  Two Cercis (red bud) trees have been planted plus two Fringe Trees (Chionanthus) to add color fragrance and variety.

The grounds and garden group has also been working on the walled rose garden.  They will be transitioning the rose garden to a more microclimatic compatible rose/perennial garden to extend the bloom season and add color and texture to the roses that remain.  This will yield a much more plant healthy, photogenic setting to the current rose garden.  

If you are at all interested in gardening, enjoy working with plants and would like to learn more about ornamental horticulture, please contact us.  We are always looking for help from those with an interest in gardening and plants.  The setting provided by Hunting Hill Mansion is indeed classic, inspiring and fertile ground for your creative imagination.  You can contact us through our website or through Alyce Zellers furdude@usa.net. 

DON’T MISS THE MAGIC!
DANCING IN THE PARK!
Saturday, Dec. 2nd
Dance to the tunes supplied by well known local D.J., Steve Kurtz.  Great desserts and holiday fare.  Carolers from the Penncrest Choir will greet guests as they arrive.  Your ticket will allow you a horse drawn carriage ride though the park!  Mansion tours and much more! We can  use volunteers to help decorate the ballroom, bake cookies, etc....if interested,  please call Carol at 610-565-3877...or email her at  crubin2@comcast.net
PHOTO CONEST RESULTS

The annual photo contest was a great success.  Again, we had many wonderful entries.  We received approximately 80 submissions.  We’d also like to thank everyone who donated their time in setting up, baking the delicious desserts and organizing the show. The winners are posted on our website.  
Adopt-A-Trail
NEARLY ALL TRAILS ALREADY ADOPTED!

    The Friends of Ridley Creek State Park, in conjunction with the Park, initiated a new program to help maintain the Park's trail system.  “Adopt-A-Trail” will be an adjunct to the Friends regular trail maintenance program, which is held the first Saturday of each month.
 
    The Adopt-A-Trail program is open to individuals and groups.  A section of one of the more than 10 miles of trails would be "adopted" by an individual or group.  Adopters will take over responsibility for clearing the vegetative growth which continually grows over the trails - especially in open sunlit areas and will be free to work on the trails whenever the Park is open.  This allows the volunteers to work whenever it best fits their schedule.  Participants in the program can bring their own hand tools or borrow them from the Friends of Ridley Creek State Park.
 
The Adopt-A-Trail program is an important, vital supplement to the regular Friends trail maintenance program.  This new program  allows the regular first Saturday of the month group to focus on larger issues like trail erosion, blow downs, bog bridges etc.
 
To volunteer, or to find out more about  Adopt-A-Trail, please visit our website www.friendsofrcsp.org, or contact Howard Sherman at (610) 626-0751, howardsherman@att.net.
Membership 
And donations
Paid membership provides the funding for most of the activities sponsored by the Friends. Maintaining the current membership and finding new ones is essential to the continued success of the Friends. If you are interested in helping, please contact Paula Tansey at Membership@FriendsOfRCSP.org. Immediate tasks include brainstorming membership ideas, staffing tables at strategic places on the multi-use trail and representing the Friends at various events. 

Remember us at Tax Time!

The Friends of Ridley Creek State Park is a qualified 501(c)(3) organization, which means that your contributions are tax deductible! In addition, any money that you donate to the Friends will benefit Ridley Creek State Park directly. It is a little known fact that money dropped off in the office or checks made out to the Park itself goes directly into the “General Fund,” which may or may not be redirected back to Ridley Creek State Park. Some people prefer to  donate stocks or similar commodities.  PPFF has a method established with a broker who will convert the stocks to cash and deposit the funds into the appropriate PPFF account.  For more information on stock donations, contact John Kennedy at treasurer@friendsofrcsp.org  or Roger McChesney, Park Manager at 610-892-3900 for "how to" details. 
Checks can be made payable to: 
PPFF*- Friends of RCSP 
Friends of Ridley Creek State Park 
c/o 
Ridley Creek State Park 
1023 Sycamore Mills Rd. 
Media, PA 19063-4398 
Do you have an idea for a future newsletter?  Contact Pamela Cloud at publicity@friendsofrcsp.org.
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Happy Thanksgiving!

www.friendsofrcsp.org
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